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Newsletter 

September 2024 
 
 
 

 
Joan Kirner House Williamstown, Spotswood Community House,  

and Altona North Community House.   
 

What’s Coming Up? 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 

• NEW!  Thursday afternoons at Joan Kirner House. Studio Art for 
Teens. Westside Arts Studio. Details below. 

 

• NEW! Monday mornings at Joan Kirner House. Kanga Training. 
Ultimate Mums and Bubs Workout. Details below. 

 

• Wednesday September 4, 11, and 18.  FREE Willy Walking Group. 
From 10.15 am to 11.00 am, starting at Joan Kirner House. Sponsored 
by Mobil.  

 

• Wednesday September 11, and 18.  FREE Community Morning Tea 
at Joan Kirner House, sponsored by Mobil, at 11.00 am.   

 

• September 21 to October 6. Term break. 
 

• Monday October 7. Term four starts. 



2 
 

 
 
 
 

                 NEW! 
 

For 14 to 17 year-olds. 
At Joan Kirner House. 

 👉 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

NEW! 
 

Starting term four. 
At Joan Kirner House. 

👈 
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Next sessions on Friday 6 and 
20 September. 10.00 am, in 

Altona.  

👉 
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Free! 
Lots of activities, games and food. 

👈 
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Opportunity to be a paid 
research participant. 

👉 
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What’s been happening? 

 
 

 

 
 

Carol and Sandra from St John’s Uniting 
Church, Williamstown. 

 
Dropping off pumpkins, apples, bread and 

greens for our Pantry Swap and Food 
Relief efforts. 

👉 
 
 

 
Melissa Horne MP, Member for 
Williamstown visited Joan Kirner 

House on 23 August. 

👈 

 
She dropped off hard copies of 

Cost of Living and Seniors 
Information kits. 

Hard copies available at reception. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Tamsin Rossiter, Senior Project Officer, ACFE, 
visited Joan Kirner House on 28 August, to 

check up on our pre-accredited delivery. 

👉 
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In the News 
 
 

50 years of Community. Star Weekly. Page 1. 28/8/2024. Link is HERE. 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

https://maribyrnonghobsonsbay.starweekly.com.au/digital-editions/
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Bringing the community together. Mobil Community News. 1/8/24. Link is HERE 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.exxonmobil.com.au/community-engagement/local-outreach/mobil-community-news/bringing-the-community-together


11 
 

 
50th Anniversary – ‘Peep into the Past’ 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Cutting the cake at our 40th anniversary, 10 years ago. 

 
 

 
 

Cutting the cake then were – 
 

Colleen Hartland. Greens MLC for Western Metropolitan. 
 

 The Hon. Joan Kirner. Former Premier of Victoria. Member for Williamstown, and Western 
Metropolitan. 

 
The Hon. Wade Noonan. Labor Member for Williamstown. 

 
Cr. Sandra Wilson. Mayor of Hobsons Bay.  

 
 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Western_Metropolitan_Region
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Manager’s Musings 

 
 

To any Neighbourhood House or Learn Locals who are also RTOs.  
 
Our Joan Kirner House venue is 9b certified for compliance to run accredited classes. 
 
We have rooms available, so if you are interested in running an accredited program in 
Williamstown, give me a call. 03 9397 6168. 

 
Details on our website under ‘Venue Hire’. Includes Wi-Fi, free photocopying, student and staff 
kitchens, digital projectors, good parking, open access computers for students, PCs available 
for teachers, EAL library, community garden, close public transport, food relief for students, 
free weekly morning teas, set of classroom iPads, and lots more! 

 
 

To staff and volunteers. 
 
I just want to ‘thank you’ and recognise you all for your professionalism when faced with 
unexpected challenges at our Centre. 
 
We deal with elderly people, as well as those who are sometimes severely disadvantaged with 
compounding issues around unemployment, poverty, mental health and substance abuse. 
 
I am very proud of how everyone reacts when an ‘incident’ occurs, and the support we give to 
each other.  
 
 
To everyone. 
 
See you all on Wednesday September 4 for our 50th Celebration! 

 
 
Thanks. 
 
Mark. 
 
Dr Mark Brophy PhD 
Manager / CEO. 
Williamstown Community and Education Centre Inc. 
manager@wcec.com.au     

mailto:manager@wcec.com.au

